Stonington Recreation Commission Regular Meeting Monday, November 26, 2012 at 6:00 PM Human Services Room

Present: Chairman C. Michael Crowley, Vice-Chair Frank Prachniak

Commissioners: Joe Ciriello, Joe McKernan, Beth Quesnel, Paulla

Solar.

Recreation Administrator Joseph Mendonca, Jr.

Absent: Commissioner Larry Theadore

 Publics' Opportunity to Address the Commission No Comments.

II. Secretary's Report

A motion was made by Vice-Chair Frank Prachniak to accept the Secretary's Report. Motion seconded by Commissioner Beth Quesnel and approved.

- III. Budget Report
- a. General Fund
- b. Special Activity

Chairman C. Michael Crowley will meet with Recreation Administrator Joseph Mendonca, Jr. to go over budget for summer camp. Camp is approximately \$4,000 over budget. They will look at surrounding towns for comparisons and also speak with the Finance Department.

Vice-Chair Frank Prachniak posed a question about the concert series budget.

IV. Communications None

V. Programs-Update

- Ended in October
- Youth Programs/Open Gym
 - Archery: Intro Clinic- @ DMS (11)
 - Tennis: Youth Clinic Beg./Adv.- W (20)
 - Basketball: HS B/G Open Gym- M-Th (B-12/G-10)

Adult Fitness Classes

- Baby Boomers M/W/F (8)
- Zumba- M&W (17)
- Cardio Sculpt- (6)
- Quilting (5)
- Started in November
- Adult League / Open Run
 - Volleyball League- (13 Teams)
 - Basketball- Men's Over 30 (15+)
 - Babysitting- Rescheduled (8)
 - Zumba M&W (17)
 - Baby Boomers M/W/F (12)

VI. Recreation Administrator's Report

Human Services Director Beth-Ann Stewart has resigned; currently we have no Director. First Selectman Ed Haberek, Jr. assured Human Services Staff that Human Services programs would stay intact.

VII. Other Business

- a. Updates/Future Projects Sub Committees Progress
 - Spellman Restrooms Painting
 Jen local artist will sketch an outline for \$300 or will paint the whole project for \$800.

b. Athletic Field Task Force

- On schedule, will start at the football field. The digging process will start on March 3rd and be completed in September.
- Town Public Works Department will maintain fields accept for football and baseball; those will be maintained by BOE.
- Chairman C. Michael Crowley informed the Commission, after meeting with Town Engineer Larry Sullivan, the remainder of materials from the fields will be used to build another soccer field near the West Pavilion.

VIII. Chairman's Comments None

IX. Meeting Adjourned A motion was made by Commissioner Quesnel to adjourn. Motion seconded by Commissioner McKernan and approved. Meeting adjourned at 7:03PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

C. Michael Crowley, Chairman

CM Ciswley